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Caruana’s Commentary Is Baseless,
Demagogic And A Bag of Wind

Horizon Wanted to Renew Policies
But Fed. Gov. Wouldn’t Allow It

Editor’s Note: The following is
Horizon Blue Cross Blue Shield of
New Jersey statement correcting me-
dia accounts about the renewal of
canceled health plans.

*****
In response to media stories that

incorrectly state that Horizon Blue
Cross Blue Shield of New Jersey de-
cided not to renew individual health
plans that the New Jersey Depart-
ment of Banking and Insurance said
could be renewed, the company’s
Director of Public Affairs, Thomas
Rubino, issued the following state-
ment:

“Horizon Blue Cross Blue Shield
of New Jersey would like to be able to
renew its Basic and Essential and
Basic and Essential Plus plans (B and
E plans) currently held by more than
90,000 members. Horizon BCBSNJ
had every intention to renew the plans,
based upon President Obama’s dec-
laration that health insurers would be
able to renew recently canceled plans.

The federal government, however,
has decided not to allow New Jersey’s
B and E plans to be renewed in their
current form. The B and E plans
would have to be drastically altered,
which would significantly increase
premiums.

In order for Horizon BCBSNJ to
renew the current B and E plans, the
federal government needed to extend
its waiver to the New Jersey Depart-
ment of Banking and Insurance to
allow the current B and E plans to be
renewed for another year because
these plans do not conform to Afford-
able Care Act mandates. The federal
government has refused to extend
this waiver, which expires on De-

cember 31, 2013. Without the waiver,
the current B and E plans no longer
exist and cannot be renewed. This
was not Horizon BCBSNJ’s deci-
sion.

The New Jersey Department of
Banking and Insurance made this
clear in its statement Wednesday,
when it said: ‘Further guidance pro-
vided as recently as this week by the
federal government makes clear that
even if an individual wants to keep
their existing coverage in New Jer-
sey, certain provisions will still be
altered in order to make each plan
consistent with federal mandates.’

Horizon BCBSNJ understands our
members’ frustration that they will
not be able to keep their current B and
E plans. If given the option to do so,
Horizon BCBSNJ would renew the
current B and E plans for our mem-
bers.

Members who currently have Ho-
rizon BCBSNJ B and E plans will be
able to keep their current plans until
the renewal date of their policy in
2014. At that time, they will have to
choose a new ACA compliant health
plan.”

Horizon Blue Cross Blue Shield of
New Jersey, Newark

For Those Trashing the Constitution,
If The Shoe Fits Where It

As for the language and tone used
to get the point across in the Novem-
ber 21st Editorial “Tell’s it like it is...”

Every day on the three television
networks or in The New York Times,
you hear, or read, the new words
being used by the “Liberal Inane
Zombies” describing the people who
have spoken out against this ridicu-
lous law. This law was passed by
“Radicalized Democrats” with arro-
gance, corruption and abuse. They
are being lead by a President who has
not told the truth about anything since
he has been in office... as was pointed
out on the night of the State of the
Union speech when the brave Con-
gressman Joe Wilson stood up and
called the President a liar to his face.

The liberal main stream media
won’t call out this unconstitutional
power grab by the federal govern-
ment. The federal government is be-
ing run by the most left wing “radical
bunch” this country has ever seen.

It’s good to know that The Westfield
Leader will print the truth and “tell it
like it is.” It’s called Freedom of the
Press. I hope that it woke some people
up.

And to you “Liberal Inane Zom-
bies” and “Radicalized Democrats”
who have been trashing the Constitu-
tion on a daily bases, if the shoe
fits...where it!

William Sanders
Bernardsville

Letters to the Editor

Mr. Caruana, you are mistaken
when you entitled your articles a “Post
Mortem.” Those are usually based on
facts. Yours was a flight of fancy in
which you did not allow facts to im-
pair your rabble-rousing. First of all,
the affair of the Central Avenue light
began with a proper application by
the affected lady to the town council.
She was told she didn’t belong there,
had lost her right to complain and
that the decision was not the town’s.
Each of these has been proved to be
untrue. She was abused and mis-
treated.

Has the conduct at the meetings on
both sides always been good? No.
But let us not forget how it started.
The then council mistreated a citizen
of Westfield.

To my amazement, you then launch
into a flawed rabble-rousing attack
on Greg Kasko. You begin with the
fact that Mr. Kasko, as a retired cop,
is allowed to carry a gun. You then
proceed into a virtual warning to all
that he might be attending the coun-
cil meetings armed. You skip two
important facts. He has allowed his
permit to lapse and has not sought to
renew it, which he can do as his right
as a retired cop and, he doesn’t own a
gun, much less carry one.

I’m surprised at you because you
have been the victim of such baseless
abuse when an official ran a record
check on you but didn’t spell your
name correctly. When he advertised
the rap sheet of the wrong man, you
were angry. The official opened his
mouth without the proper facts. He
did what you just did to Kasko. An-
other difference is that you kept quiet
about it rather than ruffle Party feath-
ers.

The Westfield police have attended
council meetings for years. Don’t
make it sound like the present dis-
agreements with your fellow Repub-
licans has required an upgrade of
security. You should remember the
presence of policemen at the “park-
ing deck” meetings. Don’t you re-
member one objector being arrested
on warrants as soon as he exited the
meeting?

As I remember your attempt to
“explain the traffic light approval
process” you were insulting to the
objecting ladies and evaded the ques-
tion about the failure of any adver-
tisement to say a mid-block light was
contemplated.

You are quick to apply the term
“bully” to those in opposition to the
council. Don’t you think the appella-
tion applies to the council member
who originally abused the objector
and then obtained support from Party
loyalists?

I agree that politeness and diplo-
macy should be used at all public
meetings, however, I don’t think can-
didates need to fear the public’s in-
vective. You reap what you sow. If
elected officials answered factual
questions directly and candidly, they
would find the public far more re-
spectful than it might presently be.

It is when public officials delve
into misinformation and insulting
rhetoric like your alleged “Post
Mortem” that the public becomes
enraged. The purple pen you took up
to inflame people against Mr. Kasko
is a perfect example. It is baseless. It
is demagogic and it is like your com-
mentary. It’s a bag of wind.

A. John Blake
Westfield

Is It Too Much to Ask That All
Shopping Cease on Thanksgiving?

What drives a nation forward are
the original values upon which it was
founded. It is not just through eco-
nomic enterprise or military prowess
or technological achievement that the
United States of America ranks as
one of the leading nations in world
history.

 There were those founding prin-
ciples that made this all possible. The
belief in values readily found in the
Preamble of and the first 10 amend-
ments (The Bill of Rights) of the
United States Constitution.

 They may also be found at Valley
Forge and at Gettysburg and at
Antietam and at Midway and at
Guadalcanal and at Okinawa and at
the Normandy Beaches.

 They may be found on July 4th
and on Memorial Day and on Presi-
dents Day and on Dr. Martin Luther
King, Jr. Day and on Labor Day.

 And they may be found on Thanks-
giving Day. That is, if you can find
them amidst the crass commercial-
ism that has marked the Thanksgiv-
ing Day just past. Major retail chains
opened their doors on this day and
millions of shoppers flocked there
while a million or so employees stood
guard over the merchandise as it flew
off the racks and shelves!

 The First National Proclamation
of Thanksgiving was given by the
Continental Congress on November
1, 1771. Thanksgiving Day was to be
a day for “Solemn Thanksgiving and
Praise.”

President George Washington on
October 11, 1782, at the request of
the Congress, proclaimed the

country’s first nationwide thanksgiv-
ing celebration “as a day of public
thanksgiving and prayer to be ob-
served by acknowledging with grate-
ful hearts the many and signal favors
of Almighty God especially by af-
fording them an opportunity peace-
ably to establish a form of govern-
ment for their safety and happiness.”

President Abraham Lincoln on
October 3,1863, recognizing “peace
preserved with all nations, order has
been maintained, and harmony has
prevailed everywhere except in the
theater of conflict,” the growth of the
economy and the population, and
country’s freedom, proclaimed that
these “gracious gifts of the Most High
God…should be reverently and grate-
fully acknowledged as with one heart
and one voice by the whole American
population”.

 President George H. W. Bush pro-
claimed on November 17, 1989, “On
Thanksgiving Day, we Americans
should pause to give thanks for the
freedom and prosperity with which
we have been blessed by our Creator.
Like the pilgrims who first settled in
this land, we offer praise to God for
His goodness and generosity and re-
dedicate ourselves to lives of service
and virtue in His sight.”

 Where is that solemnity, that praise,
that prayer, that reverence, that grate-
fulness, that rededication of our lives
to service and virtue in His sight
when millions of Americans are out
shopping on Thanksgiving Day? And
this despite President Lincoln’s “as
with one heart and one voice by the
whole American population” we ob-
serve Thanksgiving Day?

 Thanksgiving is that one day in
the entire year we the nation should
be gathered together, as in the Norman
Rockwell painting, to note and praise
the blessings that God has bestowed
on our country.

 Here is that one day of the year
when we must gather together to re-
new yet again the ancient values and
principles upon which our country
was founded which have held us in
good stead all these years!

 For unless we do so, unless we
continue this honoring, we shall in
time lose sight of the blessings given
us and then we shall as other coun-
tries have done in the past lose our
direction and way in a dangerous
world!

 Is it too much to ask that all shop-
ping other than for medicines and
other vital products cease on Thanks-
giving Day?

Stephen Schoeman
Westfield

Spaceship To Mars,
Is It Needed?

NASA recently launched a $671-
million space adventure to mars to
help determine how the tiny red planet
lost its atmosphere! Duh! Back when
the Pterodactyls were flying around
the earth’s atmosphere was twice a
thick as it is today. We have detected
a loss of pressure since 1916!

A 100-pound person would weigh
only 16.6 pounds on the moon and
37.7 pounds on mars. Small planets
have less mass and gravity and thus
cannot keep gas molecules from ex-
panding into to free space as slowly
as larger planets do.

We should fire who ever approved
this latest probe to Mars!

Joseph DuPont
Towanda, Pa.

Item Fanwood - Paul Watterson
and his wife Jessica, owners of Nicks
Pizza and Deli in Fanwood, started a
tradition last year with a Christmas
benefit for a womens shelter in Eliza-
beth. This year, BeCraftful is provid-
ing handmade ornaments for the Giv-
ing Tree, Maras is providing cup-
cakes and the Hallmark store is pro-
viding candy. Residents who want to
help can come into Nicks and take an
ornament from the Giving Tree, which
will have a description of a child and
what their wish is for Christmas. Just
bring the toy mentioned back to us,
unwrapped, and we will take care of
the wrapping. Please hurry.

Item Garwood - On December
15th, the Garwood Fire Department
will escort Santa Claus thru the bor-
ough starting at noon on the south
side of town and continuing till we
cover every street. We remind all
wishing to see Santa to go to your
nearest Santa Stop, (fire hydrant).

Merry Christmas.
Item Garwood - Please join us for

the Annual Garwood Christmas Tree
Lighting on Saturday, December 7 at
5 p.m. in the Borough Hall Parking
Lot.

Santa will arrive by fire truck to
greet everyone and take pictures.
Refreshments will be served.

www.goleader.com/news

There’sMore News At
www.goleader.com

MEDICAL AND SURGICAL WEIGHT LOSS

New  
Jersey Bariatric  

Center has  
ZERO MORTALITIES  

& A LOW  
COMPLICATION 

RATE

Hospital  
affiliations
��Overlook  
��Somerset  
��JFK  
��Trinitas

Ajay Goyal, MD, FACS
Director, Bariatric Surgery
Overlook Medical Center

Glenn Forrester, MD, FACS 
Director, Bariatric Surgery
Somerset Medical Center

Angela Glasnapp, MD, FACS
Bariatric & General  

Surgeon

Leigh Montes, MD
Bariatric & General 

Surgeon

New Jersey Bariatric Center can help. Find out if Weight Loss  
Surgery is right for you. Learn how Gastric Bypass, Gastric Band 
and Sleeve Gastrectomy have helped our patients lead the 
healthy lives they’ve dreamed of. 

DRAMATIC, SUSTAINABLE 
WEIGHT LOSS IS WITHIN YOUR REACH

Register at www.NJBariatricCenter.com  
or call 908.481.1270

908.481.1270www.NJBariatricCenter.com
��������	�����
���	��������    ��Somerville, NJ    ��Hoboken, NJ  

Kathy lost 

80 lbs.  
with Gastric Sleeve

ATTEND A FREE WEIGHT LOSS SURGERY SEMINARATTEND A FREE WEIGHT LOSS SURGERY SEMINAR
Overlook Medical Center, 99 Beauvoir Ave, Summit

Tuesdays,  Dec. 10, Jan. 14, Feb. 11 at 7 p.m.


